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May 20, 2018

What in the World 
is God Doing? 

2018 Robinson Avenue Summer Series

Our Summer Series will begin on Wednesday 
night June 6. The first three speakers are…

June 6 – Paul Woodhouse (Southside, Rogers)

June 13 – Jake Greer (Westside, Russellville)

June 20 – John DeSteiguer (President of 
Oklahoma Christian University)

You can pick up a full schedule in the foyer or at the 
exit doors. Also, don’t forget our Wednesday night 
fellowship meals in June and July at 6pm each week. 
Cost is $3 per adult, $15.0 per child, with a max of 
$10 per family. It’s going to be great summer! 

The Bible in a Year

Daily Reading Schedule (Chronological Order)
	  Monday 21	 2 Samuel 22-23; 
		   Psalm 57
	  Tuesday 22	 Psalm 95, 97-99
	  Wednesday 23	 2 Samuel 24;  
		  1 Chron 21-22; 
		  Psalm 30
	  Thursday 24	 Psalm 108-110

	  Friday 25	 I Chronicles 23-25
	  Saturday 26	 Psalm 131, 138-139, 
		  Psalm 143-145
	  Sunday 27	 1 Chronicles 26-29; 
		  Psalm 127

Our Shepherds
Harry Fitzgerald
799-6860 
Roger Holroyd
479-366-9273
Richard Keen
306-4081
Kevin Mayhew/Spanish 
Speaking Congregation
751-6292
Joe Mohorn
387-8644
Rodney Pless
871-7702 
Gary Turner
361-8115 
Harry Ware 
957-4919  
Keith Whitehead 
841-3667

It’s Senior Sunday! Today 
will be a special assembly 
as we recognize and honor 
our graduating high school 
seniors. We are so proud 
of John David Alston, 
Ashley Cave, Andrea 
Louise Dobbs, Nicole 
Dominguez, Logan Jones, 
Lucas McCain, Abigail 
Reiter and Molly Valentine! 
These young people have 
already accomplished great 
things and are destined for 
even more. Be sure and let 
them and their parents know 
how proud you are of them!

Isaiah 40:29-31 says “He 
gives strength to the weary 
and increases the power of 
the weak. Even youths grow 
tired and weary, and young 
men stumble and fall; but 
those who hope in the Lord 
will renew their strength. 
They will soar on wings like 
eagles; they will run and not 

grow weary, they will walk 
and not be faint.” This is a 
great verse to consider as 
we honor and encourage 
our graduates today. 

We also have something 
special planned this evening 
after the 6 pm assembly. 
There will be an ice cream 
social in honor of Ron and 
Julia Simkins. Julia has been 
a fantastic church secretary 
and, together, Ron and Julia 
are such wonderful, humble 
servants. We will miss them 
but wish them all the best 
in their upcoming move to 
Maumelle. Come enjoy the 
ice cream and the fellowship 
as we honor a terrific family. 

We are pleased to announce 
that Kenda Haskins will soon 
be taking over the duties 
of church secretary. Kenda 
has done a great job filling 
in from time to time, and 
so we are excited that she 

will be joining us full-time 
starting May 29. Additionally, 
Tamzen Bryant will be joining 
the secretarial staff part-
time working on website, 
picture board, and online 
communications. We’re 
thankful for these ladies 
and their servant’s hearts. 

Remember that our 
Wednesday night Summer 
Series will be beginning next 
month. We have a great line-
up of speakers this year. You 
can pick up a full schedule 
in the foyer and at the exits. 
Also, additional information 
can be found on the back 
page of today’s bulletin. 

		  -Keith Kilmer

Sunday, 
May 20, 2018

Order of Worship

Screen
Shout Hallelujah
470
Victory in Jesus
Prayer
John David Alston
Screen
How Great is Our God
Screen
Worthy is the Lamb
Communion 
Comments
Nick Emerson
Communion 
Offering
Screen
Thank You Lord
103
He Has Made Me Glad
Reading of Letters
Scott Ware
2018 Senior Video

Presentation 
of Bibles
Elders
Sermon
2018 Senior Sunday  
Jimmy Allen
781
Thank you, Lord
Family Updates
Nick Emerson
Screen
Lord Reign in Me
Closing Prayer
Keith Whitehead

Our Staff
Denise Pless
Secretary/Bookkeeper
denise@racoc.net

Julia Simkins
Secretary
julia@racoc.net

REGULAR WEEKLY MINISTRIES

Life Group - Sundays at different times 
Granddad’s Devo - Tuesdays at 10:00 am in Room R5 
Ladies Bible Class - Tuesdays at 10:00 am in Small Fellowship 
The Christian and Grief - New session in the fall 
Single & Parenting Class - New session starts Sept 5 
DC4K - New session starts Sept 9 
DivorceCare -Sundays at 4:00 pm  
Financial Peace - New session starts Sept 5 
Celebrate Recovery - Thursdays at 6:30 pm (Meal at 6:00 pm) 

A Note for our

Church Family
Elder’s Meetings are held on 
the 1st and 3rd Mondays of 
every Month.  If you would like 
to meet with the Elders, please 
call the Elder of the Month to 
let them know you are coming.

Tithe.ly Giving Option:
Go directly to RACOC’s quick link:  
https://tithe.ly/give?c=77262

Hope in the Lord  
Our hope for renewed strength lies in our relationship with our creator

For the Record
450 Sunday Morning 

NC  Sunday Classes

NC  Sunday Evening

  12  Life Groups

NC  Wednesday Evening



Our

Prayer List

Continue to

Remember
Lucy Allen
Bonnie Cherry
Beth Clem
Cecil Cook
Carmen Curlee
Carl Gilliam
Harold Gooden
Lee Pense
Robyn Wike
Speedy Williams

Those

Battling Cancer
Mary Allen
Charlie Brown
Charlene Howell
Freida Hughes
Peggy Huckeba
Robert Kernes
Seth Mohorn
Dick Pate
Edna Porter
Al Simpson
Charles Shumate
Salina Wilson

Those

Shut In
Cecil Cook
Dee Dearman
Cleo Drevs
Don & Marie Edwards
Hazel Fletcher
Glenda Garrison
Donna Gatson
Dan Hash
Carolyn Howard
Don McClane
James Price
Verna Tacket
Linda Taggert
Elsie White

Family Time
Sunday 
	 9:30 am	 Bible Study  
	10:30 am 	Worship 
	 6:00 pm 	Worship

wednesday 
	 7:00 pm 	Bible Study

Those With Ongoing

Health Issues
Lyman Ferguson
Scott Phillips
Rebecca Reichlein

Adult Education

Adult Bible Classes 
Sunday Morning Adult Classes:  
Adult Classes  - Book of Romans 
Fuel and WPW - Wednesday evening at 7:00 pm. Both 
groups are studying the Book of Daniel 
Auditorium Class will study the book of 2 Peter lead by 
Harry Fitzgerald.

Names will be printed on this 
list for up to 4 weeks at a time 
unless further updates are 
received in the church office.
David and Margaret Cooke, 
parents of David Cooke 
Darlene Donnelson, Colon 
surgery, sister-in-law of 
Lester Harrison 
Janet Elkins, cancer, 
daughter of Pat Elkins 
James Harrison, stroke 
before surgery, brother of 
Lester Harrison 
Paul John, advanced cancer, 
brother of Nancy Gooden 
Grace Jones, inoperable 
cancer, sister-in-law of 
Barbara Jones 
Roger Kernes, cancer father 
of Robert Kernes 
Debbie Langstaff, cancer, 
cousin of Beth Pettay 
Theresa Long, Liver Cancer, 
Niece of Sarah Toon 
Jimmy McIntosh, son of 
Wilma McIntosh 
Michael Pate, lung cancer 
Son of Dick and Shirley Pate 
Don Pipkin, prostate cancer, 
father of Eric Pipkin and 
Sherrie Hankins 
David Reeves, recovering 
from surgery, former 
member 
Pam Thrower, cancer, 
daughter of Dorothy 
Sisemore 
Ryland Whiteaker, 
grandfather of Robin Hood. 
David Williams, waiting for 
kidney transplant, cousin of 
the Kilpatricks 

For Our Members

Online Directory and Calendar
Members are reminded that you have access to 
the online pictorial membership directory and the 
church calendar on the ShelbyNext website at racoc.
shelbynextchms.net. You can also get this information on 
the ShelbyNext App and you can check-in using the app. 
Call the church office if you need any help signing in. 

Pictures

Pictures for Directory
Someone will be available on Sunday, June 3 following 
morning services to take pictures. If you are a new member 
or you would like an updated picture, please take time to 
have your picture taken. 

Family 

Illness and Recovery 
Charlene Howell saw the oncologist and will need another 
CScan to determine choice of treatement. 
Bob (Robert) Kernes is at NWMC Bentonville in room 
1437 following back surgery. 
Edna Porter continues her treatment for Leukemia.  
Tina Duffek is home following Hernia surgery.

Obeying the Gospel

Baptism
Please join in welcoming Nathan Baker, son of Jerry 
and Carolyn Hiebert, to our family. He was baptized 
on Sunday, May 13. Nathan currently lives with the 
Hieberts. His phone number is 479-200-7623. 

Opportunity to Serve

Nursery Attendants for May
Infant Nursery - Patty Dobbs and Caroline McCullough 
Toddler Nursery - Becca Woods and Raylea Woods

Ladies’ Ministry

Tuesday Ladies Bible Class 
Luncheon
The Tuesday Ladies Bible Class will have their end-of-year 
luncheon on Tuesday, May 22, at the home of Charity 
Mohorn. The time has been changed from 9 a.m. to 12 
p.m. Come celebrate another great season of study! Our Condolences

Extending Sympathy
Our thoughts and prayers go out to Sonia Dawson on the 
loss of her grandmother, Pat Woods, from Owasso, OK. Also 
our sympathy to a former member, Patsey Gemar on the 
loss of her husband, Wayne, who passed away on Monday, 
May 14.  

Elder to 
Contact 
Elder to contact in May with 
your prayer requests is: 
Kevin Mayhew - 751-6292

Fund

Scholarships to College Students
The elders would like to provide all of our college students, 
to any college, a scholarship for the coming year. But 
to do that we will need donations into a pooled college 
scholarship fund by June 1, 2018. If you would like to 
donate to that fund, please clearly indicate on your check 

“College Scholarship Fund” or donate on https://tithe.
ly/give?c=77262 indicating “College Scholarship Fund.”

If you are a student who would like to receive a 
scholarship made out to your college, please contact 
Julia Simkins with your request by June 1.

Since this will be “pooled” donations for all college students 
requesting a scholarship, the funds donated by the parents 
or anyone else are tax deductible, so we will be issuing 
a donation letter for any funds that are over $250.00.

Some Christian college Financial Aid Departments 
will match the church scholarship up to $500.00.

Youth Ministry

Green Valley Bible Camp
Register for Green Valley Bible Came on racoc.net. Click 
on RAVE button on the home page. It will take you to the 
YOUTH page. GVBC Overnight Camp is July 29 through 
August 4 and cost $120.00 for the week. GVBC Day Camp is 
July 30 through August 2 and costs $60.00. 

Farewell

Ice Cream Social
Please join us in wishing Ron and Julia Simkins a fond 
farewell as they move to Maumelle, AR. We will have an Ice 
Cream Social following Sunday Evening services. Bring your 
favorite ice cream to share! 

Youth Ministry

Caleb Says...
Good morning everyone! I am glad you are here, and 
I can honestly say there is nowhere I would rather be 
than here with you now. Let’s worship God today.

Last week’s bulletin had a list of our summer events. Mark 
your calendars and get ready for the most incredible summer 
extravaganza of your life! My expectations are pretty high if 
you can’t tell. There is one change to our schedule though. 
The summer kick-off lock-in which was scheduled for May 
25th is now scheduled for June 1st here at the building. 
Sorry for the change folks. Here’s our revised schedule:

Summer Kick-off Lock-in – June 1st 

Tuesdays With the Tomlinson’s –  
	 Every Tuesday starting June 5th 

Uplift Camp – June 9-14

Camp Wetoga – July 14-20

Green Valley Bible Camp – July 29-Aug 4

End of Summer Party – Aug 9th

This week I’ve been praying a lot for our church and 
the family that is here. There’s a lot to pray for! Each 
one of us has our own set of needs that only God can 
provide for: healing, wisdom, patience, and joy to 
name a few. Do you trust God enough to take all of 
it to Him in prayer? It’s a test of faith, one I’ve been 
challenged with this week. Here is my prayer for you:

This week, I pray that your relationship with God blossoms 
and you can reap the benefits of a relationship with your 
creator. I pray that He delights in you and that you live in 
His presence. I pray that God heals you of your personal 
struggles as well as the pain you feel for others and that 
His will is done. I pray that you study the scriptures to 
find the wisdom God has in store for you. I pray that He 
gives you the patience for the long haul of life. And I pray 
that your day at work, school, home, or away is filled with 
the joy that can only come from contentment in God. 

•

•

•

•

•

•

You’re invited!

50th Wedding Anniversary
The children of Ben and Judy Kilpatrick would like to 
invite everyone to celebrate Ben and Judy’s 50th Wedding 
Anniversary on Saturday, June 3 from 2:00 - 4:00 pm in 
the Small Fellowship Room. No presents please, just your 
presence! 

Children’s Ministry

No Kid’s Church Today
Activity folders will be available for the children.


